LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF INSURANCE
THIMOTHY . TEMPLE

COMMISSIONER

BULLETIN 2025-01

TO: ALL HEALTH INSURANCE ISSUERS AND HEALTH MAINTENANCE
ORGANIZATIONS

FROM: TIMOTHY J. TEMPLE, COMMISSIONER OF INSURANCE

RE: LOUISIANA DENTAL LOSS RATIOS FOR DENTAL

HEALTHCARE SERVICE PLANS ACT
DATE: MARCH 24, 2025

Bulletin 2025-01 is being issued to provide guidance regarding Act 357, Senate
Bill 463 of the 2024 Legislative Session, passed by the Louisiana Legislature, which
mandates new regulations and standards for calculating and reporting dental loss ratios
by health insurance issuers and health maintenance organizations.

Please find the Dental Loss Ratio Reporting Workbook at the link provided below.
This workbook serves as a recommended guideline for compliance reporting as
mandated by Act 357: https://www.ldi.la.gov/online-services.

If there are any questions or concerns regarding Bulletin 2025-01, please contact
the Deputy Commissioner for the Office of Health, Life and Annuity at (225) 342-1355, or
electronically at public@Idi.la.gov.

Baton Rouge, Louisiana, this 24th day of March 2025.
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